
ASCSI STUDENT SENATE Fall 2010  

September 27, 2010
Presiding Chair: President Sheree Haggan
Conducting Chair: Vice President Jim Butler

 Call To Order: 3:41 PM
 Attendance: Senator Choate Absent and Excused, Senator 

Ramirez Absent and Unexcused
 Agenda Approval: Passed
 Minutes Approval: Not Applicable

Committee Reports

 Advertising
o This week we organized “The Toilet Paper” and discussed 

what needed to go on it. So far for our brainstorming we 
have the following: The nursing student incident, Memory 
Walk, Dave Pelzer, Milton’s speech, the Corn Maze, and 
other events going on around campus. We also made the 
calendar with the majority of events, sports, speakers, etc. 
for all of the senators to use and read in their classes. 

 Ambassadors
o We had 20 people attend the retreat. On Wednesday, the

first thing covered in the meeting was talking about the
Ambassador  shirts,  jackets,  and  name  tags.  The  next
discussion was about what needed to be covered at the
Wednesday meeting. A side note of the mock tour was to
be sure to go over to the HSHS building during our tours.
We discussed attendance, and decided that when you sign
up for tours or meetings it is important to actually show up
for them. The next thing on the agenda was discussing the
first  social  event  and  getting  release  forms  for  the
Ambassadors  so  they  can  participate  at  the  CSI  Ropes
Course  for  their  social.  Megan  was  assigned  to  check
contracts and discuss the clock in and clock out for tours.

 Athletic Connection
o This Friday, Athletic Connection set up a booth for the 

volleyball team, because they had a game on Saturday. We
also designed and ordered our staff shirts. We named our 
athletic support club ‘SCREAM TEAM’. On Sunday, the 
baseball team had a home game at 2 PM. On Friday and 
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everything we have planned for the year is up and running.

 Campus Recreation
o Activities going on this week are the Challenge Course 

Date Night that was Tuesday evening September 28th and 
the Pocatello Climbing Wall on Saturday October 2nd.  Also 
the Banff Mountain Film Festival Radical Reels Movie Night 
is coming up on Tuesday October 5th 7:00 PM at the Herrett
Center. Student tickets cost $5 and non Student $10, the 
Program Board purchased 100 tickets so they are available 
through Ted Keys at the Rec-Center for free,  if you have a  
student identification card. They are also giving away lots 
of door prizes at this event.  This is one of the biggest 
events that the Outdoor Program is sponsoring this 
semester so please announce this event in your classes, 
and that free tickets are available, and that there will be 
door prizes. We had 1,560 members, and the admittance 
to the Rec-Center was 1181 people during the week. 

 Community Service
o At this week’s meeting, we talked about how we sponsored

the Dave Pelzer project $1,000. We also talked about the 
applications for community service funds and assistance, 
and they will be due on October 15th for this semester and 
chosen by the 20th. The Council is excited that Senate is 
taking on the Toilet Paper Drive.

o We also discussed the mission statement and about 
working on more CSI community service, uniting and 
serving with the students, not just community projects. 

 Diversity
o Diversity Council had its first official meeting with its newly

elected Executive Council and started planning events for 
the International Education week (November 15th-19th).

 Eagle Hall
o There was no meeting this week, but Eagle Hall Council did

attend the Leadership Survivor Retreat.
 Interclub

o We will be having the second Interclub meeting on 
September 28th. We have the agenda ready to go. Interclub
will be holding a vote on whether to hold the Halloween 
Carnival on October 29th or the 30th during our next 
meeting. If you want to speak at the next Interclub 
meeting, let us know immediately. 

 Off Campus Centers
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On Thursday, we had our barbecue at the Blaine County 
Center. It was very successful. We gave away about 60 
hamburgers and about 20 hot dogs. Our Blaine County 
Delegate, Jay, helped us by providing a barbecue grill and 
advertising at the center. We will be having our Burley 
barbecue on Wednesday. September 29th. We will need to 
figure out how many Senators are coming so we can plan 
transportation accordingly. After multiple attempts we have
not been able to contact our Burley Delegate to start 
advertising for he Wednesday barbecue. 

 Program Board
o Upcoming Events:  NazzKart, Monday, Sept. 27, 7:00 PM @ 

NazzKart; Curt Harlow (with opening by Laura Taylor) 
Thursday, Oct. 7, 7:30 PM @ Fine Arts Auditorium; 
Halloween Dance, Friday, Oct. 29, time and venue to be 
announced.  Program Board has sponsored two nights at 
the CSI corn maze for students to go free (Tuesday, Oct. 12
and Friday, Oct. 23.).  We are also working on getting a 
committee together to attend the NACA conference 
(National Association of Campus Activities); which is held 
Nov. 11 through Nov. 14.            

 Public Relations
o On September 23rd Mary and I went to 94.3 KTPZ and 

announced Trey McIntyre Project that is coming through 
arts on tour on September 30th and we shared all the 
information on Dave Pelzer who is coming on October 6th. 
Mary also visited The Canyon that day at 8 AM. On 
September 24th Mary visited KEZJ and The Buzz and 
announced Trey McIntyre, Dave Pelzer, Saxophobia on 
September 29th, Radical Reels Tour coming on October 5th, 
and Almost Maine who are coming October 6th through the 
16th. I finished the Dave Pelzer video which gives a little 
information about who he is and what he will be speaking 
about. Mary and I finished posters for the Dave Pelzer and 
the Toilet Paper drive and put them up on Friday. This week 
Jasmine and I will be starting mass emails to all students 
informing them of big upcoming events such as Dave 
Pelzer, Arts on Tour events, and the Corn Maze which starts
on October 1st.

 Sustainability
o Last week we had a meeting on Friday and talked about a 

monthly project that we will be working on. We are going to



ASCSI STUDENT SENATE Fall 2010  start making fliers to promote awareness about our council
and influence people. Sayid and I will be having our weekly
meeting to plan what’s next on our agenda. 

 Treasurer’s Report
o I will be updating the budget every two weeks, so we can 

see what is happening. 

Old Business

 Social Recap: The Senate Social was very successful. We ate 
pizza, went to part of the volleyball game, and played Mission 
Panama outside at the tower. A special thanks to Senator Choate 
for all of her hard work.

 Dave Pelzer:
o Posters look exceptional this year, especially for the Dave 

Pelzer event. Thank you to our Public Relations team for all 
of their help with advertising. 

o More funds are pending for the event.
 Toilet Paper Drive:

o If you have some spare money, it would be great to see 
Senators donating toilet paper for the drive. Everyone’s 
donation boxes look good, keep up the good work.

 Milton Creagh Recap:
o Milton was a great motivational speaker to have on 

campus, and he did a great job communication with not 
only the community, but the Student Senate as well. 
Milton’s message was a very important one about 
substance abuse and leadership.

o Channel 7 deserves a big thanks for providing the funds for
Milton to come to our college.

New Business

 Constitution & Bylaws:
o The Constitution and Bylaws are in the process of being 

edited, and they will be placed in the Minutes box for all of 
you to proof. 

 Theme, Mission, Motto: “Family”
 Mission Statement:

o “We the ASCSI Student Senate, in unity, serve the 
associated students to encourage good character, 
leadership, responsibility, and scholarship. To promote 
service and sustainability in our school, our lives, and our 
futures. We come from different walks of life but are united 
under a common vision”.
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o Prevention
o Respect/Peace
o Awareness
o Increase Excellence
o Parking
o Bike Racks
o Canyon Building Internet Speed
o Road Safety
o Student Participation
o Pooper Scooper Stations
o Add New Emergency Light
o Giving Back to the Students

 Change For Children:
o Senators received a handout to look over with important 

information about Change for Children. Treasurer Chabuka 
would like to make this event more public, and reach out to
the entire student body to find the child that is in the 
greatest need.

 Little Reminders:
o President Haggan went over some of the Senator 

responsibilities, including office hours, committee reports, 
calendars, posters, and minutes. 

 Love Language Test:
o Senators received a love language test that they will return

to President Haggan after completion. 
 Optimist Club: Secretary Roberts will email a PowerPoint 

explaining a community service opportunity. 

Executive Reports

 Vice President’s Report: 
o Thank you to Senator Choate for the Senate Social. Thank 

you to Senator Coakley for buying the thank you card for 
Tom. Thank you to Senator Aidar for your help as well. 
Thank you to the Off-Campus Centers for working on the 
barbecues. 

o Make sure to read Secretary Roberts’s Email and give her 
feedback immediately. 

 President’s Report:
o Thank you to all of the Senate girls for our girl’s night. 

Thank you to Senator Choate for the amazing Senate 
Social. Thank you to everyone for your work with your 
councils. 
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give it to me as soon as possible.

o Feedback is important when discussing issues, and it has 
been great to see everyone working so hard to make their 
points heard. 

o A special thanks to Senator Rubleva for all of your input 
during this last meeting. 

 Advisor’s Report:
o Last Monday, I asked everyone to send me the number of 

people from each council who attended the retreat, and I 
am still waiting on some feedback, so please get those to 
me as soon as possible. 

o Our Off-Campus delegate, Jay, is doing a great job getting 
involved with our Off-Campus senators. 

o It is important to make sure to inform the students about 
the elections that will be coming up, and to invite the 
candidates to our campus.

o Congratulations to our Debate Team for winning the 2nd 
place trophy. 

o Off-Campus Centers Council will be having a barbecue in 
Burley on Wednesday, September 29th, so be sure and 
attend that if you are free.

o Make sure to maintain our theme of “Family” throughout 
the year, and let’s not forget about the lessons that we 
learned from Milton Creagh.  

Adjourned on motion by Senator Gonzalez at 5:54 PM


